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DECEMBER NEWSLETTER 

 

December 1, 2023 

 

Greetings Troop 3! 
 

I hope that you all had a wonderful Thanksgiving. I enjoyed a few days off from work, and 

my family and I drove down to my parents' house in South Carolina for the holiday. We 

had a great time. Seems like Veterans Day weekend was a long time ago! 
 

Speaking of which, we had a great trip to the U.S. Naval Academy in Annapolis. For the 

first time in a long time, we had three Scout patrols on the trip. Camping in tents in 

November is always a little more challenging, but the Troop was up to it. Friday night got 

pretty chilly, and there was a heavy frost Saturday morning. Scouts were happy to get the 

stoves lit for breakfast. Saturday was a beautiful fall day to walk around the Academy, and 

we got plenty of steps in. Great football weather, and our seat were near a lawn area in the 

one of end zones. We had a great view for lots of plays at the end of the game. 

 

The next night after the trip was Veterans Night. This year was extra special because I had 

the privilege of rededicating the Veterans Memorial at the flag pole in Hatboro Baptist 

Cemetery. The Memorial was rededicated following Jack Thompson's Eagle Project to re-



landscape the entire flag pole area, as well as install two new plaques, back in August. It 

really looks fantastic. 
 

We've got a great trip to Washington DC coming a couple weeks into the New Year. We'll 

be staying in a heated cabin at Camp Snyder. The exact itinerary will be set at the TLC next 

week, then we can finalize the cost. However, it is certain to include the Udvar-Hazy Center 

and the Marine Corps Museum in Quantico. Both of which are really awesome. 
 

The big events this month are the day trip to Arlington National Cemetery for Wreaths 

Across America, followed the next by Wreaths Across Hatboro at HBC. I hope that you can 

take time from your busy holiday schedules to participate in these events. They are both a 

tremendous experience. I hope to see lots of leader and parents at the December 

Committee Meeting/Holiday Party at my house on Tuesday the 19th! 
 

Yours in Scouting, 

Mr. Keith Grimes 

 

 

ACTIVITY CALENDAR 
 



Meetings 

12/4 Troop 

Meeting 

7:30-9 PM 

HBC 

 

12/5 TLC 

7:30-8:45 PM 

Mr. Grimes' House 

 

12/11 Troop 

Meeting 

7:30-9 PM 

HBC 

 

12/18 Christmas 

Caroling 

7:30-9 PM 

HBC 

 

12/19 Staff 

Meeting 

6:30-9 PM 

Mr. Grimes' House 

 

12/25 No Meeting 
 

Good Turns, 

etc. 

12/16 Wreaths 

Across America in 

Arlington 

7:30 AM - 12 PM 

 

12/17 Wreaths 

Across Hatboro 

12:30 AM -1:30 

PM 

 

 

  
 

Trips 

12/2 Skyzone 

7-10 PM 
 

District/ 

Council Events 

 

  
 

Other 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Night Out at Sky Zone 
 

 

 

Saturday, December 2nd from 7-10 PM we will be 

joining in the Glow Party at Sky Zone in Chalfont. 
  

 

 

 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, December 4th from 7:30-9 PM we have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 

Baptist. We'll be packing up the tents for the winter, and planning recipes for Cookie Wars 

the following week. 
 

TLC Meeting 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BMfZ-C2s7BTT97dV5oAZeGRQv2KgoT3O3pVHUWDjHNM1otct2q6GgpAnc6AnBE64oX6HXdYj8DyYudcfhF-sg9pB3bVNc8koAwZQrkHtOcgHtDWrYQ5hSCg2kskZKO52i-19SetLqGSnEmJVTAPCxuWs1dx8nCyn77pgdA4FHsnT6TyNjeykpRHTqOMuxMh7-d7Cye1Cv_dcuqY35h_D4Qo371PGusVRE8Gx_MU18gfZjqZD-hINV_Hw_YS9qnTOjd2VDhz7Bc0x_EeHskV3RNzeLxOQK8PjebyngNTGWiQxd8iwnj-Kbk2HlueWJgN2u-iRduMdskM8Xmj3Y6LTbgfrM8MhAnb6FoC1YZzyFIzTMUvzU95OCqdimvfnMbbF4u9NvB412bImknz8hwJoNqob36zZHwWT9yjGAfHivuqEKOYe6NmOzKCCQcGmfg8UrJ1uuqGRvzUpGYEuE4WRshfRxvw72UVfoyS8w8BV-9HZy_ffWSfM87VbyQqIEIVsw_KSzU33Ue2bOD4fyifqESJX8-Uo_9YqAi72F1_FJBxkiHoSvE8BCEtF-YWyGq2h5AjIbcGU78LnX5M8GXwG6W4L2g8vthJKN-xoApXTaz_LQGjt6TRoKfwzI1hgfrJR2SvwerRW_ox6BIi_DaWQ8A==&c=6G2LaZcEB4hkeztQQBkXJCFkNDJJjxR_03IT7ZpNtZ5dNrla_psrHQ==&ch=yjmxwrCk0JNDui8zMcu1Le2zsUKtJvnvgoDm3v26O4e683NEDxktZw==


Tuesday, December 5th from 7:30-8:45 PM the TLC will meet at my house to discuss 

November and December, and to plan January. 
 

Phantoms Hockey Game 
 

 

Phantoms vs Providence Bruins, Friday December 8 

Due to lack on interest, we will not be attending as a troop.  
 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, December 11th from 7:30-9 PM we have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro 

Baptist. Time for Cookie Wars, our annual inter-patrol bake-off! 
 

Wreaths Across America at Arlington National Cemetery 
 

 

 

On Saturday, December 16th, we will head down to Arlington National Cemetery for 

Wreaths Across America. The Scouts who went last year had a great experience, and hope 

that more will join us this year! 
 

We will meet in the South Parking Lot of the Pentagon at 7:30 AM. 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BMfZ-C2s7BTT97dV5oAZeGRQv2KgoT3O3pVHUWDjHNM1otct2q6GgiBVMeKfoYA77dWIE4xYywaTo5tI6LBybp2f6EqUpVewBIwcZjDWMWlT23iCTrFIyyf8LO8wCCd1t8G7dlHud06SeGda6LG6AHWc7LdpVqvSVQkdoN73BGVyjO_hn_rzWpR3kVPXM9PXEbZfcHksiojm5N7ETszWxXy5yf1XiTxSTLJYuxdBWTFWEeY1ejrAn1-YxaedlwipPyZOHF6dmEVOD4OljtM2o4n3uErResk8MgUJqkPEgU6s-33TQ9TtEw==&c=6G2LaZcEB4hkeztQQBkXJCFkNDJJjxR_03IT7ZpNtZ5dNrla_psrHQ==&ch=yjmxwrCk0JNDui8zMcu1Le2zsUKtJvnvgoDm3v26O4e683NEDxktZw==


 

The trip is free, but we ask that you arrange your own transportation. If you would like to 

go, but don't have a ride, please let me know. 
 

Wreaths Across Hatboro 
 

Sunday, December 17th, is Wreath Across Hatboro, 

where we lay wreaths at the veterans' graves in the 

Hatboro Baptist Cemetery. We'll conduct a brief 

ceremony at 12:30 pm, before laying the wreaths. We'll 

wrap up around 1:30 pm.  

 

 

 

Christmas Caroling 
 

Monday, December 18th from 7-9 PM we will be 

spreading some Holiday Cheer to some local families. 

Note the early meeting time, so that we can get 

organized before we head out. Family and Alumni are 

welcome! The more the merrier! 
  

 

 

 

Troop Staff and Committee Meeting 
 

Tuesday, December 19th from 6:30-9 

PM the Troop Staff and Committee will be 

meeting at my house for a Holiday Party. 

We'll meet early and enjoy some food and 

beverage. 
 

Bring some food to share! 
 

 

 



We'll still be conducting troop business to discuss November and December, and plan 

January. 
 

No Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, December 25th there will be no Troop Meeting. Have a Merry Christmas! 
 

No Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, January 1st there will be no Troop Meeting. Happy New Year! 
 

January Trip to Washington DC 
 

For our January Trip, we'll be heading down to 

Washington, DC. We'll be camping in a heated 

cabin at Camp Snyder on January 12-14th. 
 

The exact itinerary has not been decided yet, 

but the highlight of the trip will be touring the 

Smithsonian's Udvar-Hazy Center on Saturday. 

Sunday will we stop at the Marine Corps 

Museum in Quantico on the way home. 
 

The cost of the trip will be $80-100. However, 

this will include the cost of food for the weekend. 
 

More details to follow!  

 

 

 

Troop 3 Diamond Jubilee Celebration 
 

 

 

 

The Troop 3 Diamond Jubilee Celebration 

be a weekend event May 17-19, 

2024 held on the Day Camp side of 

College Settlement. 
 

Saturday, May 18, 2024 we'll have a 

brunch, afternoon activities, dinner, and a 

campfire. 
 

Also, please follow the event's Facebook 

Page: www.facebook.com/HatboroTroop3Year75 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BMfZ-C2s7BTT97dV5oAZeGRQv2KgoT3O3pVHUWDjHNM1otct2q6GgiBVMeKfoYA7Djdc80LcLHSqDKmoRXdbsVOrNCXh5JOehNAyvmWUoPFa2P8Qu2zyY7rHi8vRLaI1psHoS0D7LSv59N8VKEVECMuOFThTSAxnGrh0BqW0kVgXwpPYUgczv3ipTpNkwxogWOGvWERTaqU=&c=6G2LaZcEB4hkeztQQBkXJCFkNDJJjxR_03IT7ZpNtZ5dNrla_psrHQ==&ch=yjmxwrCk0JNDui8zMcu1Le2zsUKtJvnvgoDm3v26O4e683NEDxktZw==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BMfZ-C2s7BTT97dV5oAZeGRQv2KgoT3O3pVHUWDjHNM1otct2q6GgsPSo09yogrCMYP93S0uPRaezxpSMvC_iJLdy25bTRZcUwYCckrDU7cwAIahq_-y_PcSxBgHUIzUzSBrWMLI5asqfKuDlfSWqX6nRDoJVHAA2rLn2HJ36h0=&c=6G2LaZcEB4hkeztQQBkXJCFkNDJJjxR_03IT7ZpNtZ5dNrla_psrHQ==&ch=yjmxwrCk0JNDui8zMcu1Le2zsUKtJvnvgoDm3v26O4e683NEDxktZw==


NEWS AND NOTES 
 

Changes to Registration Process for 2024 
 

As we prepare to recharter the Troop for 2024, there are 

changes to Council's registration policy. In years past, the 

Troop would reregister Scouts and Scouters and receive 

reimbursement from the Scout families. 
 

Originally, National BSA said that would be the policy we 

would be following. The Council has decided that we will 

not be following that policy this year and will recharter as 

we always have. The new registration policy will be 

implemented in the 2025 year. 
 

Therefore, letters will be distributed soon at a troop meeting detailing the amount 

each Scout and Scouter owes and how to pay for it. 
 

Scouts are now $98 annually and Scouters are $63. 
 

For questions regarding registration, please contact Troop Treasurer Mr. Brian Dutill at 

267-280-2509 or bdutill@verizon.net 

 

 

 

2023-2024 Annual Plan 
 

Here's the latest revision of the Annual Plan! Please mark these important dates on your 

family calendar! 
 

Note: We still need a trip coordinator for the June Trip to the Old Rhinebeck 

Aerodrome. 
 

Click here for the 2023-2024 Annual Plan! 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BMfZ-C2s7BTT97dV5oAZeGRQv2KgoT3O3pVHUWDjHNM1otct2q6GgiBVMeKfoYA7P4P4l9PoA3VGJgXwOATcna37CSRVCji7cq0enMSz46NSdseeLaMdE4aBtj5WgH466uMPQ1vRymkWLsCiGfblXmPGZHpNIb0HlklPTT7trZGklJ_g4gBwrTxYouDwj4rn_WkLHlvF7D0BnksG7DOEO50rQgbg5nZ0OfQrp4H57Mk=&c=6G2LaZcEB4hkeztQQBkXJCFkNDJJjxR_03IT7ZpNtZ5dNrla_psrHQ==&ch=yjmxwrCk0JNDui8zMcu1Le2zsUKtJvnvgoDm3v26O4e683NEDxktZw==


 

 

Share Your Favorite Troop 3 Memories or Make a Donation to the 75th 
 

Troop 3's 75th Anniversary Celebration 

is only 5 months away! 
 

In order to make the Diamond Jubilee on May 17-

19 a big success, we would like to have as many 

alumni and family there as possible. 
 

Please click the button below to share your favorite 

Troop 3 memories. 

 

Also below is a button to make a donation to the 

Troop's 75th Anniversary Fund via Cheddar Up. 

 

Also, please follow the event's Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/HatboroTroop3Year75 

 

 

Share Your Favorite Troop 3 Memories 

 

 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BMfZ-C2s7BTT97dV5oAZeGRQv2KgoT3O3pVHUWDjHNM1otct2q6GgsPSo09yogrCMYP93S0uPRaezxpSMvC_iJLdy25bTRZcUwYCckrDU7cwAIahq_-y_PcSxBgHUIzUzSBrWMLI5asqfKuDlfSWqX6nRDoJVHAA2rLn2HJ36h0=&c=6G2LaZcEB4hkeztQQBkXJCFkNDJJjxR_03IT7ZpNtZ5dNrla_psrHQ==&ch=yjmxwrCk0JNDui8zMcu1Le2zsUKtJvnvgoDm3v26O4e683NEDxktZw==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BMfZ-C2s7BTT97dV5oAZeGRQv2KgoT3O3pVHUWDjHNM1otct2q6GgisYqmSRMGO2NTPyDIb-t_F-2kWfdVcxDctmC2XKnWKifHQODmTmpz2nV8pPS0_D1AfJrDY4jug6jfqtYy46p8zGrKuw_epWL38gSFpS4eXC-0R2j6l-VYQ6KM81eqaplReSaXCqIYxJuvST6bF9nM_YE6EC8yyn02li8cbUrLZVrySzry-ffFTmwXy5dDM-r2nE2ryUDkRZoFMNUiKajdU=&c=6G2LaZcEB4hkeztQQBkXJCFkNDJJjxR_03IT7ZpNtZ5dNrla_psrHQ==&ch=yjmxwrCk0JNDui8zMcu1Le2zsUKtJvnvgoDm3v26O4e683NEDxktZw==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BMfZ-C2s7BTT97dV5oAZeGRQv2KgoT3O3pVHUWDjHNM1otct2q6GgiBVMeKfoYA7P4P4l9PoA3VGJgXwOATcna37CSRVCji7cq0enMSz46NSdseeLaMdE4aBtj5WgH466uMPQ1vRymkWLsCiGfblXmPGZHpNIb0HlklPTT7trZGklJ_g4gBwrTxYouDwj4rn_WkLHlvF7D0BnksG7DOEO50rQgbg5nZ0OfQrp4H57Mk=&c=6G2LaZcEB4hkeztQQBkXJCFkNDJJjxR_03IT7ZpNtZ5dNrla_psrHQ==&ch=yjmxwrCk0JNDui8zMcu1Le2zsUKtJvnvgoDm3v26O4e683NEDxktZw==


Make a Donation to the 75th Anniversary Fund 

 

 

 

 

GREAT THINGS OUR SCOUTS AND SCOUTERS ARE DOING 
 

Rank Advancement 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BMfZ-C2s7BTT97dV5oAZeGRQv2KgoT3O3pVHUWDjHNM1otct2q6Ggjs9zdKVcb-lUt7k3SdNPxH74MhFO_o0c_PDKwFwbPBobdVGXY1bKvL3JynCLWHuMbgK2lwhukZ4sboqBOCQX6UqbSjd_u0Y4z6CpjF81B2z0O_wcDfmtpYmrg4thIGnlA==&c=6G2LaZcEB4hkeztQQBkXJCFkNDJJjxR_03IT7ZpNtZ5dNrla_psrHQ==&ch=yjmxwrCk0JNDui8zMcu1Le2zsUKtJvnvgoDm3v26O4e683NEDxktZw==


 

Star: 

Benny DelSordo 
 

Merit Badges 
 

 

Communication: 

Isaac Kakiko 
 

Football Game at the U.S. Naval Academy 
 



 

 



 

On November 10-12, we enjoyed Veterans Day weekend at the Naval Academy, and had a 

couple chilly nights at the Elks Camp Barrett on Friday and Saturday night. Saturday we 

toured the Academy and watched Navy slay the UAB Dragons! Sunday we stopped at 

the Hampton National Historical Site outside of Baltimore. We didn't have time to get into 

the mansion on the site, but we had a very informative guided tour of the grounds. 
 

Thank you for putting it all together, Mr. Summer! 

 

Veterans Night 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BMfZ-C2s7BTT97dV5oAZeGRQv2KgoT3O3pVHUWDjHNM1otct2q6GgiBVMeKfoYA7YVixwAS2fYcIXR7EvaNtHZ627REFtopFCAfi9QY01uDucqhseytTQXCnRiyVraH3KhiYCWUi3J00UIPta5fJg0mUi9gMGka7&c=6G2LaZcEB4hkeztQQBkXJCFkNDJJjxR_03IT7ZpNtZ5dNrla_psrHQ==&ch=yjmxwrCk0JNDui8zMcu1Le2zsUKtJvnvgoDm3v26O4e683NEDxktZw==


 

 

On Monday, November 13th, we held our annual Veteran Night Ceremony. This year was 

extra special because I had the privwe also re-dedicated the memorial at the flag pole. It 

was re-dedicated following Jack Thompson's Eagle Project to re-landscape the site, as well 

as install two new plaques. Above is a picture of Jack making some remarks about his 

project. 
 

Thank you Mr. Waeltz, for arranging the ceremony! 

And thank you to all of the Veterans who came out! 

 

Hatboro Holiday Parade 
 



 



 



 



 

November 19th was the 63rd Annual Hatboro Holiday Parade. VT3 was hard at work 

wiring up, then operating the 4 camera shoot and Announcer's Booth. A whole lot of prior 

planning and coordination goes into this production, and we had a bunch of volunteers to 

help out in addition to those pictured above! The behind the scenes shots above are 

Apollo, Aidan, and Mr. Howanetz in the Command Center, Adam and Kavish on the street 

cams, and Mr. Marks up in the bucket. Click the button below to see the entire Parade 

video. 
 

Thanks Apollo and Mr. John! 

Watch the 2023 Hatboro Holiday Parade on YouTube! 

 

 

DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001BMfZ-C2s7BTT97dV5oAZeGRQv2KgoT3O3pVHUWDjHNM1otct2q6GgiBVMeKfoYA7AZcgdpTa1nm5SQkyCnfCkyywne2M1V4fVshlB4JDTGrSJsXetvynY4fU7yB_v7X4mBAua25h48tlgaQZGGfD159T6gMQBDiPRdMN3EIIS4RErZAGJRvuvw==&c=6G2LaZcEB4hkeztQQBkXJCFkNDJJjxR_03IT7ZpNtZ5dNrla_psrHQ==&ch=yjmxwrCk0JNDui8zMcu1Le2zsUKtJvnvgoDm3v26O4e683NEDxktZw==


 

 

 

 

The following Scout is celebrating his birthday this 

month! 

 

JJ Humes 12/11 
 

 

 

 

Hatboro Troop 3 | 32 N. York Rd, Hatboro, PA 19040 
 

    
  

 


